
LONG LAKE DISCUSSION MEETING 
Monday June 4, 2018 
Boone’s Long Lake Inn 
 
President Ron Lemcool called the meeting to order at 5:30pm and reminded 
everyone of the objectives of the Long Lake Association.  
 
President’s Message: Lemcool thanked people for joining the LLA, thanked board 
members for serving, and thanked our partners in caring for our lake. He 
remembered John Cartwright and mentioned his memorial service. Lemcool 
presented information on the Universally Accessible Trail project at the Timbers 
Recreation Area. 
 
Financial Report: Makayla Vitous reviewed financial statements. As of 5/6/2018 
income was $13,343.68, expenses were $9727.43 and there was a fund balance of 
$39,485.28 
 
Committee Reports 
 
Membership: Stephanie Dow reported 848 newsletters were mailed in the spring. 
435 members paid in the 2017-2018 fiscal year.  To date, 218+ members have paid 
for the 2018-2019 fiscal year. Membership packets are available. She thanked Stan 
Giesek for his management of the membership database and thanked Marilyn Niebel 
for taking it over.  
 
LLA/NMC Internship Program and Water Quality: Len Klein updated everyone on 
the Internship and Water Quality testing programs and outlined several 
observations from the 2017 water quality report. Everyone was reminded to wash 
their boats before launching into Long Lake to protect from zebra mussels. 
 
Lake Management: Jim Wheaton reported on milfoil treatments for 2018. Zero 
Gravity will do drone mapping of weed beds and provide data for analysis and 
treatment. 
 
Fishing and Loons: Terry Motley reported loon nesting is 3-4 weeks behind 
schedule this year. Results from the DNR fish survey are forthcoming. Early fishing 
has been good. Thanks given to individuals who manage loon nesting platforms. 
 
Island Maintenance: Walt Kraimer gave updates on island docks, restrooms and 
trails. He thanked Dan Marks for his work on these projects. 
 
Water Safety: Walt Kraimer reported on swimming safety; wake damage, marine 
patrol and various Michigan boating laws. 
 
Community Affairs: Karen Rosa thanked LLF and LLA for partnering with the 
township.  She gave updates on the new Crescent Shores boat launch and grant 



monies received to help with the UA trail at the Timbers property. June 30 is 
proposed date for fireworks, rain date, July 1. Fire chief Andy Down reported on the 
number of calls in the township, ISO scores for home insurance and future fire dept. 
purchases. Millage renewal for fire service up for vote in August. 
 
Questions and Answers: 
 
Adjourned 6:33pm 
 
Upcoming Meetings: 
July 11, 2018 
August 8, 2018 
August 18, 2018 Annual Meeting 
Sept 12, 2018 
October 10, 2018 
November 14, 2018 (if needed) 
 
Respectfully submitted 
Gail Dall’Olmo 


